colls neck

June General Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, June 14, 2022

Start Time: 11:05AM
End Time:12:23 PM
Location: Admin Building

Administration
1. Dr. Garibay 2. Richard Beck 3.Erica Reynolds 4. Phil Capasso 5. Jim Osmond

6. Vincent Marasco

PTO Executive Board

1.Kim Kaufman 2. Samantha Amato 3.Kirsten Connor 4. Danielle Quigley
5. Vanessa Rahman 6. Melanie Yale 7. Joanne Passalacqua

Attendees

1. Amy Dimes 2. Marci Klein 3. Nicole Graves 4. Rita Galante

5. Desirae Pesce 6. Jim Schatzle 7. Yasemin Ertuk

The meeting was called to order by our President, Danielle Quigley and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Annoucements

Jim Schatzle

Official last meeting in 12 years. Assisted the PTO and First Aid Squad. Need volunteers. 750-800 calls a year in
town. Past 40 years as a member First Aid has had a solid membership. By Word of Mouth only. However
there’s about 10 running 800 calls. 3 members are 76 years old. 50/50% men and women. 17-76 years old.
Need for members who are younger. 50-100 calls. Need training. In house training 1 drill /1 training a month.
Don’t want to out outside the community of colts neck. First Aid squad wont know the town. Open to only
Colts Neck Residents. By-laws say must live 2 miles from CN homes. 10am-6pm. 2 calls. Contact Jim at Team
Life. Ask friends and neighbors. Thank you!

Dr. Richard Beck
In mode for prepping for next year. Thank you for the support all year and hope kids enjoy the summer. If you
need anything we are in the office. Anyone who is graduating congrats.

Mr. Osmond

Thank you for PTO for all the support. Everything we tend to ask for , PTO usually supports great partnership.
Continuing the partnership. Reflections, very nice to get back to some normalcy. Assembly today, Really Big
Shoe Show, drama, parents in building twice. Nice to welcome the community Informative and knowledge but
also to celebrate accomplishments. Look forward to more normalcy. Looking forward to doubling down on
social and emotional. Have great summer.

Dr. Reynolds
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Great year. Had a great time at gala. Be here all summer. Bridge program registration is closed but if anyone is
still interested to contact. Thank you for time and looking forward to summer.

Phil Capasso
Great year. Great relationship. Sending out this week information about chrome book collection and doing

distribution before school starts. Schedules this year. Changes with Genesis. Summer parent Genesis role. Not
locked out over the summer. Sync every night so you have updated information. Middle school students will
have their own accounts. They will be able to keep track and have their own accountability. Take control
themselves. Any questions email call. Have a good summer.

Vince Morasco
Appreciation generosity fundamental to supporting initiatives. Legacy grant coming up. Financial collaboration
reach out.

Dr. Garibay

Thank you to executive board. Thrilled so many opportunities came back to school mini grants back to school.
Speakers, school nights. Behalf of admin thank you. Great things planed. Sumer bridge, ESY 200 in bridge class.
Feedback from last year. Little shorter days a little longer session. Working with Pomptonian for September.
Safety society. District is currently in a situation but we know our protocols are in place and are implanted
correctly. Relations with CN police invaluable. The more we publicize the more we compromise the security.
1100 students 300 staff don’t want to compromise the safety. We are making a commitment to go above the
requirements. Basic requirements on the BOE website.

Thank you for all you do always.

Danielle Quigley-President

Open Board Positions

First year as President, undertaken came together beautifully. Thank you. We are still looking for a
fundraiser/sponsorship chair. With having these chairs we would be able to respond faster. Reach out after
meeting.

School Supply Fundraiser- Write Stuff

List administration provided. Click on grades and order. Sent right to school. Every kit is customizable. It is a
fundraiser get a percentage back. Volunteers come in to distribute. Have till July 4™ to customizable then it gets
locked in.

End of Year Recap

Gala well over S40K

Read a thon popular Thank you to Kirsten . $20K Read across America week

Bring things back school store back, field day, book fair, book swap. Feel great to be back onto school property
for student activities. Over summer we will keep in touch with membership. Final snapshot of this year.

Kirsten Connor- Vice President
Mini Grants Final
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Mini grants are to benefit the children social and emotional. Support our larger population covering literacy
science math the arts. Grants requests are well rounded. Drones, baby chicken, mats, treadmills. Capasso
thank you for helping to digitize response was doubled. Let our membership to know where the money goes.

Lena Nicholson

Photo Collection

We are collecting photos from all the recent Student Activities that have taken place. If you have any photos
from these events, please email to Classof(Graduation year)@coltsneckpro.org. Replace (Graduation Year)
with your child’s year. The photos will be complied into a montage on their graduation year!

Book Fair

Since there was no book fair this fall, Ms. Frick, the CRPS and CRES librarian, wanted to squeeze it in before the
end of the school year so kids could buy books for summer reading. If you are available to help out there’s a
sign up sheet on the homepage of our website. All of the money earned from the book fair will be used by Ms.
Frick to make improvements to the libraries.

Kimberly Kaufman -Digital media

Social Media
Like and follow Instagram/Facebook

FACEBOOK
Sept 2021 June 2022
566 602
INSTAGRAM
Sept 2021 June 2022
216 334
TWITTER
Sept 2021 | June 2022
45 65

We encourage to engage in posts. If you don’t we can’t repost. Once you follow you give permission for us to
tag you and repost. We maintain media release. Ask permission first. If you want us to share have to like us.
Block out faces for sharing. Any questions answered on the platforms direct messenger. Only student related.
Not about student activities. l.e. Color run, book swap, book fair.

Joanne Passalacqua-Student Activities
Significant amount of students attended the events.

All students done except 5" and 8" grade.
Thank you for moms who chaired events.

Vanessa Rahman- Asst Treasurer
Thank you for coming.

Melanie Yale- Treasurer
March 2022 Treasurers Report
Month Ending Book Balances




Checking $48,496
Gaming $2,520
Savings $60,619
Petty Cash 1]

Total Bank Accts $111,635

Notable March Income

$2,800 Color Run Sponsors and Ads

$17,912 Read a thon profit

$23,897 Spring Gala ticket sales, sponsorships

Notable March Expense
$3,710 Mini Grants
$700 Student Activities

April 2022 Treasurers Report
Month Ending Book Balances

Checking $32,095
Gaming $23,455
Savings $60,629

Petty Cash 1]
Total Bank Accts $116,179

Notable April Income

$4,250 Additional Read a thon profit
$2,859 CRES School Store

$1,396 Color Run

Notable April Expense
$2,203 Mini Grants

$1,627 Teacher Appreciation
$875 8" Grade Dance

May 2022 Treasurers Report
Month Ending Book Balances

Checking $47,197
Gaming $23,455
Savings $60,639

Petty Cash 1]
Total Bank Accts $131,291

Notable May Income



$1,588 8" Grade Lawn Signs
$21,194 Spring Gala
$1,486 Flower Sale

Notable May Expense
$2,092 Mini Grants

$1,066 2™ Grade Moving Up
$1,715 8™ Grade Shirts

Samantha Amato- Secretary

Approval Reports

Approve March 2022 Treasurer Reports ( Marci Klein, Amy Dimes)
Approve April 2022 Treasurer Reports ( Marci Klein, Amy Dimes)
Approve May 2022 Treasurer Reports ( Marci Klein, Amy Dimes)
Approve March General Meeting Minutes ( Amy Dimes, Marci Klein)

Questions/comments

Meeting ended 12:23 PM



